
1  

¶ ELECTED OFFICERS 

¶ President:     Tom Tomlinson 

¶ Vice President:    Lynn Arnett  

¶ Secretary:     Margaret Harvey      

¶ Treasurer:       Judy Grell     

¶  Interim Treasurer                      

 Mary-Ann Tomlinson 

¶  Sgt. At Arms:           Robert Allen             

¶ BOARD MEMBERS             

¶  Wanda Frisby,  Past  President 

¶ Tim  Grell 

¶ Robert Harvey 

¶ Norm Werner 

¶ NEWSLETTER         

¶ Mary-Ann Tomlinson 

We are a Car Club active in our community. We promote automotive safety through awareness, communication and cooperation among car 

enthusiast. We project a positive image of car enthusiast to the general public. We support non-profit organizations with fund raising activities 

and provide help to our community. 
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OUR MEETINGS ARE 

HELD THE FIRST 

WEDNESDAY OF EVERY 

MONTH AT THE  CROOK 

COUNTY FIRE DEPART-

MENT PRINEVILLE AT 

7PM 

April 2016 

    Presidents Message 

A number of years ago I met Bill Junge a member of the Rods and Relics car 

club in Lake Havasu AZ.   Bill has established a web site of car club plaques from 

around the world. 

I checked his web site and looked for plaques from Prineville.  The only plaque 

listed was for a club called the Ridge Rodders.  I made an inquiry of present and 

past members seeking information on the Ridge Rodders.  Barb. K. responded 

saying past member Pat Palin might have information. 

Before contacting Pat I sent a picture of the Crook County Rodders plaque to 

Bill which he added to his web site. 

I contacted Pat Palin, one of the original members of the CCRodders, member 

number 38 .  Pat was familiar with the Ridge Rodders, and was a member for a 

short period of time.  The Ridge Rodders were active from 1948-1958, also dur-

ing the 60õs there was a club known as the Untouchables in Prineville. 

Pat further related he was one of the founding members of the Central Oregon 

Customs.  Pat and friends formulated the club while in an AG. Class in high 

school in 1958. 

Pat was an original member and first President of Central Oregon Street Rod 

Assn.  The memorabilia that Pat has collected and kept in his shop is amazing.  

One of the pictures I saw was of the Plattters singing Happy Birthday to him 

when they appeared at the Crook County Fairgrounds in the 90õs. 

 

                                                                                           Continued on Page 2 
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APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

5th  Tim Grell 

15th Sharon Arnett  

20th Cindy Davenport 

28 Ray Collins  

 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

1st Jennifer Allen 

8th Judy Grell 

9th Janet Pitzer 

28th John Martin 

 

MAY ANNIVERSARY 

28 th John & Jeannie Martin 

 

 

Presidents Message (continued) 

While this started as a search to learn more about the Ridge Rodders, I found a 

great example of a genuine old school hot rodder who was very willing to pro-

vide the history of early Crook County car clubs. 

I have sent several pictures of plaques that Pat has, that will be posted at the end 

of the month.  You can check out Bill Jungeõs collection at  

www.carclubplaques.pairsite.com  

Tom 

 Canned food is always 

being collected for the 

Elks Christmas Baskets-  .  

Box Tops for Education 

are being collected by               

Jennifer Allen 

     

 

    Dust if  You Must 

Dust if you must, but wouldnõt it be better to paint a picture ,or write a let-

ter, bake a cake or plant a seed, ponder the difference between want and 

need? 

Dust if you must, but thereõs not much time, with rivers to swim and moun-

tains to climb, music to hear and books to read, friends to cherish and life to 

lead. 

Dust if you must, but the worldõs out there, with the sun in your eyes, the 

wind in your hair, a flutter of snow, a shower of rain.  This day will not come 

around again. 

Dust if you must, but bear in mind, old age will come and itõs not kind.  And 

when you goñ and go you mustñYou, yourself, will make more dust. 



3  

 

 

Meeting Minutes April 6, 2016 

Crook County Fire Station 

President, Tom Tomlinson, called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. Minutes were approved as printed in the newsletter. Intern Treas-

urer, Mary Ann Tomlinson, gave the financial report for both general and show accounts.  A fine was assessed for a missing name 

tag. Mary Ann requested that anyone who needs a name tag please let her know. 

New Members and Guests: Lynn Arnettõs cousin, Donna, was introduced as his guest. 

Announcements: Ladies who do Lunch will be at Ranchero on April 19 at 11:30. There will be no Sunday brunch in April. The 

road cleanup will be May 21. It will be necessary to have a count of those who plan to have brunch afterward at Apple Peddler. 

Reports: Lynn gave a report on plans for the opening ceremony at the Cruise to the Center of Oregon. 

There will be a flag folding ceremony to honor Homer Lambert on Sunday, May 8 at 1 p.m. This will be at Florenceõs home. 

Diegoõs Car show is April 16. There is a business related show on April 23 in Redmond.  

The Club will cruise to Grannyõs Rocket Express on a Thursday cruise. 

Lynn had a car related quiz.  There were no winners. 

Old Business: no old business 

New Business: Lynn suggested that the club cruise to the Faith, Hope and Charity winery. June 5 was selected as the date. That 

will be the June Sunday Brunch. 

The Mystery Cruise will be July 24. Lynn and Sharon are planning that. More information will follow. 

Crook County High School has requested a donation for the senior after graduation party. A motion was made, seconded and ap-

proved to send $100. 

Other: Florence Lambert won $18 in the 50/50 raffle drawing. She donated it back to the Club. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,      

Margaret Harvey, secretary 
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